
 
TO:  Rosedale-Rio Bravo Water Storage District Board of Directors 
  Agenda Item 7.a.i   
 
FROM: Dan W. Bartel 
 
DATE:  May 14, 2024 
 
RE:  Onyx Ranch Operations Report 
 
Discussion: 
Staff has: 

• Continued operation of conveyance facilities 
• Irrigation activities resumed April 10 after precipitation event.  
• USGS verified the South Fork station on April 2.  
• Harder updated project flow model. 
• Staff did not stream gage during the month due to high flows. 
• Staff placed new concrete slab for shop replacement. 
• Contractor install shop.  

 
South Fork flows downstream of Bloomfield averaged 551 cfs plus calculated accretions of 8 
cfs, for a total average flow of about 559 cfs.  
 

 



 

 

 



 


